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In a trial project aimed at finding 
a more economical fix for Kyogle 
Council’s aging timber bridge 
problem, a modular steel bridge 
has been installed over Doubtful 
Creek at Sextonville.
The bridge, sourced from surplus 
Australia Defence Force stock, was 
rolled into place in a day-long exercise 
earlier this month.
It replaces a failing wooden bridge 

which had a load limit imposed on it.
It’s hoped the trial will provide the 
council with a more cost effective 
means of replacing old multi-span 
timber bridges than currently offered 
by traditional concrete multi-span 
structures.
If successful, Council hopes to replace 
a further 12 old timber bridges with the 
modular steel bridges over the next 
four years at an estimated cost of just 
over half the funds to build traditional 
concrete bridges.
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Recycle your old  
batteries in Kyogle

Kyogle Council is calling on 
people to recycle their old 
household batteries by dropping 
them into the battery bin at 
Council’s administration centre at 
1 Stratheden Street, Kyogle.
The move to establish a battery bin 
comes after Council received a number 
of requests from the community regarding 
the safe disposal of batteries.
Batteries contain potentially harmful 
metals and chemicals that can impact 
on the environment. Stockpiles of 
batteries may also pose a fire risk.
Up until now, most old batteries have 
ended up in landfill.

Small batteries such as those used 
in cameras, torches, toys, tools and 
appliances can now be dropped into the 
designated ‘battery bin’ at the Council 
administration centre free of charge.
Batteries that are leaking should be 
placed in a sealed plastic bag before 
disposal.
Car batteries and other large batteries 
may be dropped off at any of Council’s 
landfills or transfer stations free of charge.

Swimming Pool Closures
Time is running out for people who 
enjoy a dip in one of Kyogle Council’s 
three public swimming pools.
With autumn now officially here, Council 
has announced the closing date for 
the Kyogle, Woodenbong and Bonalbo 
pools for the 2014-2015 season.
The Kyogle pool will close on 
Wednesday, 8 April (the last opening 
day will be Tuesday, 7 April). That’s good 
news for families who want a fun activity 
close to home over the Easter break.
The 8 April closing date will mean the 
pool will be open over the entire Easter 
break – except Good Friday.
Kyogle Pool Complex:
6.30am to 6pm Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday, Thursday
6.30am to 8pm Friday
10am to 6pm Saturday, Sunday and 
Public Holidays.
Closed Christmas Day and Good Friday

The Woodenbong and Bonalbo pools 
will close a week earlier on April 1, 
2015 (the last day of operation will be 
Tuesday, 31 March).
Woodenbong Pool Complex:
2-6pm Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Friday, Saturday and Sunday and Public 
Holidays, closed Thursdays.
Bonalbo Pool Complex:
2-6pm Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, 
Friday, Saturday and Sunday and Public 
Holidays
Closed Tuesdays.
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It’s been a big month already with various 
meetings and workshops. Council has been 
busy around the Long Term Financial Plan 
(LTFP) and trying to find a way forward in 
terms of Fit for the Future. (FFTF).
Long Term Financial Plan: Councillors had 
a workshop recently to discuss the LTFP. 
Some of our figures rely on external funding 
so when we don’t receive that funding, 
obviously it makes it difficult for us to deliver 
on the plan. 
Recently, Kyogle missed out on funding 
through the Federal Bridge Renewal 
Program which has affected our capacity 
to fund the repair or replacement of 
additional bridges. We will be appealing 
this decision in Canberra but won’t have a 
result until after March 25.
The LTFP gives us and you, the chance 
to see the big picture of how Council 
is managing the resources and service 
delivery of the LGA. 
We have an achievable plan and a 
workable budget, but this budget is 
affected by State and Federal sources of 
funding. We are looking at opportunities 
for potential resource sharing and working 
across LGA borders to achieve good 
outcomes for our communities.
Fit for the Future: I have had a lot of people 
approach me about what is happening 
around amalgamations. The simple answer 
is: We don’t know. 
Kyogle Councillors and the General 
Manager had a workshop on Thursday, 12 
March, prior to meeting with both Lismore 
and Richmond Valley Councils individually 
on what our best, possible, negotiated 
outcome could be. 
We will be asking about possible cost 
efficiencies, maintaining (if not improving) 
service delivery levels and of course, 
representation. After these meetings have 
been held, we will be coming out to the 
community to talk to you. After all, it is your 
future we’re talking about.
World Day of Prayer: I attended the 
World Day of Prayer service in Kyogle, 
coordinated by the Catholic Church, 
which was a non-denominational service. 
The service was very moving with Betty 

Fitzgerald M/C’ing and husband Tom on 
the organ. Congratulations to the choir who 
kept us all in tune. 
Meet the Candidates: The Kyogle Chamber 
of Commerce coordinated a “Meet the 
Candidates” event at the KMI. All known 
candidates were in attendance and 
answered questions relating to not only the 
Kyogle LGA but the Northern Rivers area.
Many thanks to the Chamber and its 
members for coordinating the event and 
providing residents with an opportunity to 
touch base with all the candidates prior to 
the election.
International Women’s Day: An International 
Women’s Day event was held at the Kyogle 
Cinema by the Kyogle Family Support 
Services. It was very well attended and 
women of all ages enjoyed the culinary 
delights of Ms Sheryl Graham. 
I’d like to acknowledge the local businesses 
for their generosity in making donations 
for the raffles, which raised much needed 
funds for the Kyogle District Domestic 
Violence Committee. A big thank you to 
Margaret Olive and Kay Crowther from the 
cinema for assisting on the day.
Big Happenings: The Bonalbo ANZAC 
Commemorative Ball will be held at the 
Bonalbo Memorial Hall on Saturday, 11 April. 
Period dress is encouraged or just come 
along to catch up with old friends. Tickets 
are for sale at Gateway Office Supplies, 
Kyogle or by contacting Christine Gambley 
on 6665 1121. 
April 17 and 18 is the Bonalbo Show so 
roll along to the dog trials on the Friday 
(Bonalbo being the birthplace of cattle dog 
trials) with a free jumping castle for the kids. 
The Woodenbong Show is on the April 19 so 
why not make a weekend of it? 
The Woodenbong Yowie Country Markets 
will also have its seventh birthday on 
Sunday, 26 April.
That’s a quick catch up for this month, 
except to say that my Mayoral meeting will 
be in Bonalbo next month. If you would like 
to come along for a chat or to raise some 
issue, please contact Janelle McLennan on 
6632 0214.

Until next time, all the best,
 Cr Danielle Mulholland
Mayor Kyogle Council

From the Mayor
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2015 marks 
the 100th 
anniversary 
of the landing by 
ANZAC forces at 
Gallipoli and to 
honour the centenary 
communities 
throughout the 
Kyogle Local 
Government Area 
will come together 
on Anzac Day to 
commemorate the 
sacrifices made by 
the region’s service 
men and women and 
their families.
The day’s celebrations 
will include traditional 
Anzac Day marches and 
two-up games as well as 
special displays, movie 
presentations and wreath 
laying ceremonies.

Kyogle
2 April – 23 April – 
Centenary of Gallipoli/
Great War exhibition at 
Kyogle Memorial Institute.
Saturday, 25 April
5.30am – Dawn Service at 
the Kyogle Cenotaph.
10.15am Assemble 
for Anzac Day March 
adjacent to the Kyogle 
Pool.
10.30am – March involving 
returned service men 
and women, members 
of the Light Horse, school 

students and local 
organisations through 
centre of town.
11am – Anzac Day 
Memorial Service 

at Kyogle Memorial 
Institute followed by a 

wreath laying ceremony 
at the Kyogle Cenotaph.

Woodenbong
Friday, 24 April –  
The Woodenbong Cinema 
will screen the movie “The 
War Horse” starting at 
7pm. Free admission to all. 
Saturday, 25 April
5.30am – Dawn Service 
at Woodenbong’s Water 
Tower 
6.15am – Gunfire Breakfast 
Woodenbong Hotel; 
bacon and eggs; rum and 
milk; coffee and rum
10.30am – assemble 
for Anzac Day March 
at National Australia 
Bank. A flyover has been 
requested 
11am – Anzac Day 
Memorial Service at 
Woodenbong 
Public Hall, 
guest 
speaker 
will be Jess 
Angus.
11.45am – 
March to the Lest We 
Forget Sign; wreath laying 
ceremony.
12.30pm – Luncheon at 
RSL Hall, numbers limited, 
RSVP Ros Johnson on 6630 
5900 or at the NAB.
4-8pm – Two-up 
Woodenbong Hotel run 
by the RSL; Music in beer 
garden from 6pm.

Bonalbo/Old Bonalbo
Saturday, 25 April
5.25am – Assemble at the 
corner of Sandilands and 
Koreelah Streets to march 
to Patrick McNamee 
Anzac Memorial Park.
5.30am – Dawn Service at 
Patrick McNamee Anzac 
Memorial Park followed by 
breakfast at the Bonalbo 
Bowling and Recreation 
Club.
9.30am – Anzac Service 
at Old Bonalbo Soldiers’ 
Memorial Hall conducted by 
Bonalbo RSL sub-Branch on 
behalf of Old Bonalbo CWA.
10.55am – Assemble at 
corner of Sandilands and 
Koreelah Streets to march 
to Bonalbo Community Hall 
– Piper Duncan Robertson 
to lead the march.
11am – Anzac Day 
Memorial Service 
followed by a wreath 
laying ceremony at 
Patrick McNamee Anzac 
Memorial Park.
12pm – Refreshments and 
two-up at Dog and Bull 
Hotel and Bonalbo Bowling 
and Recreation Club.
Mallanganee
Saturday, 25 April
11am – assemble for 
Anzac Day March at 
Mallanganee Memorial 
Hall; march to Memorial 
Park, Mallanganee.
11.10am – Anzac Day 
Memorial Service and 
wreath laying ceremony.
11.30am – Children’s 
games at the 
Mallanganee Sports Oval
12.30am – Barbecue 
lunch and two-up at the 
Mallanganee Tavern.

Anzac Day
Celebration
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Work on finalising the design for 
the new Bonalbo Multipurpose 
Service (MPS) is progressing.
Following meetings with the community, 
staff and the project team, two design 
options are being finalised with a view to 
present these options to the community 
this month.
Both options involve demolishing the 
current hospital buildings to provide a 
clear brownfield site. 
Having a brownfield site will markedly 
reduce the construction time of the MPS 
and will improve the MPS building as it 
will be entirely a new build. 
During the construction period the 
current health services will need to 
be moved to an alternative site in the 
Bonalbo township.

Bonalbo Multipurpose 
Service Site

MyRoadInfoApp
Kyogle Council has 
announced the release 
of its free MyRoadInfo 
App for iPhones and 
Android devices.
The MyRoadInfo website 
was developed in 2010 
as an online information 
hub listing road closures 
and delays due to 
accidents, storms or 
rising floodwaters.
MyRoadInfo includes the latest updates 
from councils and the RMS so residents 
have localised knowledge at their 
fingertips to make sensible decisions on 
the road.
The app’s most exciting feature, which 
is not available on the website, is an 
automatic notification system. Using the 
‘favourites’ function, residents are able 

to nominate 10 favourite roads and 
receive automatic notifications should 
accidents, storms or flooding occur.
“Our number one aim is to get people 
safely from A to B,” Kyogle Council’s 
Executive Manager Infrastructure Works 
Jeff Breen said.
“The website has been very successful 
but we realised the next logical step 
was to create a simple, free app that 
people could download. We encourage 
people to give themselves and their 
family increased peace of mind and 
download the MyRoadInfo app.”
MyRoadInfo won an R.H. Dougherty 
Award in 2013 and in February 2014 
was awarded the Government 
Communications Australia national 
award for ‘best crisis communications’.
You can download the MyRoadInfo 
app via the App Store for iPhones or the 
Google Play Store for Android devices.

ANZAC 
Exhibition

Kyogle and District 
Historical Society 
Inc. in conjunction 
with Kyogle RSL 
sub-Branch will 
hold an exhibition 
to commemorate 
the Centenary 
of the Great War 
1914-18 and the Centenary of Gallipoli 
1915-2015.
The display will be held in the Kyogle 
Memorial Hall from Thursday, 2 April, until 
the Thursday, 23 April.
The exhibition will be dedicated to the 
soldiers of Kyogle Shire (as it was known 
then).
There will be memorabilia, a diorama 
“Battle of Abu Tellul” and Honour Rolls on 
display.

Bonalbo Multipurpose
Service Site
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Kyogle Youth Action has put 
together a program of events to 
celebrate Youth Week 2015 and 
to coincide with the April school 
holidays.
Events range from laser skirmish and table 
tennis competitions to a workshop on 
how to make dream catchers and a bus 
trip to Evans Head for Crankfest.
The feature event on the program will 
be a fun day for young people at Anzac 
Park on Friday 10 April, from 11am – 4pm.
The all-ages event will include bubble 
football, gladiator battles, Circus Express, 
a live DJ, the Fairy Floss Girls and food by 
Twisted Tucker. Admission is free and it will 
be an alcohol and drug free event.
The full Youth Week program is:
Wednesday 8 April, laser skirmish at Evans 
Head, bus departs Memorial Park at 
9.30am and returns at 4pm, cost is $10 a 
person.

Thursday 9 April, noon-5pm, table tennis 
competition and smoothie making.
Friday, 10 April, 11am-4pm, fun day 
Anzac Park (see above).
Wednesday 15 April, bus trip to Infinity at 
the Gold Coast, bus departs at 10am, bus 
and entry costs $20 a person.
Thursday,16 April, 12-5pm, workshop on 
how to make dream catchers.
Friday 17 April, 12-5pm, movies and pizza 
making.
Saturday 18 April, 8am-5pm, bus trip 
to Crankfest, Evans Head (bus departs 
Memorial Park).
All activities are for 12 to 18 year olds 
unless otherwise stated. For further 
information about any of these activities 
call Kyogle Youth Action on 6632 2972. 

 Bonalbo Swim Team to State Finals
Four Bonalbo Central School students 
will compete at the State Swimming 
Champions in Sydney on 26 March.
Lilly McAlpine, Ben Sankey, Carolyn 
Sankey and Brad Cousins, have qualified 
to compete in the PP5 relay as part of 
the championships being held at the 
Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre.
The team progressed to the State 
championships after winning at the 
local and zone swimming carnivals 
and placing third at the regional 
championships.
The four youngsters have worked hard to 
earn the right to swim at the State finals, 
training together after school and at 
weekends.
The Bonalbo Central School community 

is extremely proud of the team’s efforts 
and wishes them all the best at the State 
Championships.

Kyogle Youth Action
celebrates National 
Youth Week

Bonalbo Central School students, from left, 
Carolyn Sankey, Lilly McAlpine, Brad Cousins 
and Ben Sankey with the ribbons and trophies 
they have won on their way to qualifying for 
the State championships.
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Kyogle Council has 
received $65,000 
in funding from the 
NSW Environment 
Protection Authority 
to reduce litter at 
events being held 
across the local 
government area. 
The funding forms part of 
the ‘Waste Less, Recycle 
More’ initiative which 
aims to meet the State’s 
reduced litter targets.

The Kyogle Council ‘Waste 
Less, Recycle More’ 
project will:
•	 Provide bins at local 

events free of charge
•	 See Council work with 

the community at 
events to ensure more 
litter goes in the bins 
and less on the ground

•	 Educate the community 
about the impacts of 
litter on waterways, 
bushland and wildlife. 

•	 Inform and educate 
people that littering 
fines averaging $200 
apply and that litterers 
are being watched and 
will be fined. 

•	 Let the community 
know how they can 
report littering.

•	 Encourage the right 
behaviour -- educate 
people to simply put 
their litter in the bin. 

If you would like more on 
information on how you 
can get free bins to your 
events please email Council 
at council@kyogle.nsw.gov.
au or call on 6632 1611. 

Waste Less
Recycle More

Volunteers 
Needed

 Household Asbestos 
Disposal Scheme 
With only three months 
remaining of the 
Household Asbestos 
Disposal Scheme in 
Kyogle, there is no time 
like the present to deal 
with unwanted asbestos 
around your home. 
The scheme offers savings 
of up to 50% on disposal 
fees at participating 
landfills.
So far, more than one 
hundred tonnes of 
bonded asbestos have 
been collected across 
the Northern Rivers in the 
last six months, as part 
of the NSW Environment 
Protection Authority (EPA), 
Household Asbestos 
Disposal Scheme.
Householders can access 
disposal kits from Kyogle 

Council to remove and 
dispose of up to 10m2. 
For larger quantities 
householders should 
use a licensed asbestos 
removalist who can also 
access the reduced fees 
for up to 5 tonnes per 
household.
To access reduced 
asbestos disposal fees 
before 30 June 2015 
contact Kyogle Council 
on 6632 1611 for details or 
visit www.newaste.com.
au/asbestos/.
When booking a licensed 
asbestos removalist 
ensure that they are 
offering you reduced 
disposal costs under the 
HADS scheme. 
This project is a NSW EPA 
Waste Less, Recycle More 
initiative funded from the 
waste levy. 

Kyogle’s Roxy Gallery is 
seeking new volunteers to 
join the band of dedicated 
people who give their time 
and expertise to help keep 
the gallery open to the 
public.
It is the perfect volunteering 
position for members of 
the community interested 
in meeting new people 
and spending time in the 
surrounds of art.
The Roxy Gallery is looking 
for people who would be 
able to assist with general 
enquiries, sales of art works 
and other gallery duties. 
If you have a few hours 
spare once a month and 
are interested in being a 
gallery volunteer, pop into 
the gallery and talk with the 
person at the desk to obtain 
further information.
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Fishway Grant Kyogle Australia Day 
Committee Nominations

Kyogle Council has received 
$40,000 under the State 
Government’s Habitat Action 
Grants to reduce the height of the 
Kyogle Weir and build a new rock 
ramp fishway over the weir.
This will provide native fish stocks passage to 
450km of habitat. A total of 31 grants totally 
$575,000 were awarded to recreational 
angling clubs, community groups, 
landholders and local councils through 
the program to enhance and rehabilitate 
degraded recreational fish habitat.
“Funding for the grants was provided 
through the Recreational Fishing Trusts,” 
Minister for Primary Industries Katrina 
Hodgkinson said when announcing the 
grants. “All money raised by the NSW 
Recreational Fishing Fee are placed into 
the Recreational Fishing Trusts and spent 
on improving recreational fishing in NSW.
“The Recreational Fishing Trust – Habitat 
Action Grant Program is a great example 
of how anglers’ money is being invested 
back into recreational fishing.”

Nominations are being sought 
from people interested in being 
part of the Kyogle Australia Day 
Committee.
Interested members of the community 
can pick up an information pack at 
Kyogle Council’s administration centre 
or download it from Council’s website at 
www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au.
The information pack includes a 
nomination form as well as information 
about how the committee operates.
The committee, which organises Kyogle’s 
Australia Day celebrations, convenes 
from April until January.
Formal meetings are minimised by using 
electronic tools (emails and Facebook), 
however attendance at some formal 
meetings is required between October 
and January.
The Australia Day Committee is part of the 
National Australia Day Awards Program 
and is supported by Woolworths, Kyogle 
Council and the Australia Day Council.
Nominations will close at 4.30pm on 
Monday, 20 April, 2015.

 
Water Restrictions
Level 1 water restrictions are still in force 
in Kyogle and Bonalbo.
They are expected to remain in place 
until at least the end of May when 
the need for further restrictions will be 
reviewed in light of stream flows and 
rainfall figures.
Restrictions were imposed in October 
last year in the wake of ongoing 
dry conditions and low flows in the 
Richmond River and Peacock Creek.
Recent rain has seen flows in the 
Richmond River and Peacock Creek 
improve.
Level 1 restrictions are as follows:

Residential properties and swimming 
pools; Sprinklers and fixed hoses not to 
be used between the hours of 8am and 
4pm.
Commercial Premises; Sprinklers and 
fixed hoses not to be used between the 
hours of 8am and 4pm, exemptions for 
sprinkler use up to 2hrs per day allowed 
for essential business uses such as plant 
nurseries, or where business hours dictate 
water use eg schools, public gardens, 
sportsgrounds.
Industrial; no restriction for water usage 
for essential business activities.
Rural; no restriction for stock watering.
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The change of season has come 
around and so has the change 
in exhibitions at Kyogle Council’s 
Roxy Gallery. 
‘WAG 4 Autumn’ will be on exhibit from 
March 10 through to April 4, 2015. 
This exhibition is a collection of works by 
artists from the Woodenbong Arts Group, 
who come from Bonalbo, Old Bonalbo 
Urbenville Woodenbong and surrounding 
areas.
Many creative individuals live and work 
in these areas and exhibitions of this type 
provide these people with opportunities 
to gain exposure for the types of creative 
arts they do.
This year marks the fourth exhibition held 
by WAG members at the Roxy Gallery 
since the group’s formation. 
Artist Jim Grasby is passionate about 
providing opportunities for people to 
show the broader public their creative 
skills so once again he has organised the 
WAG members to exhibit their works.

‘WAG 4 Autumn’ was officially opened 
on Saturday, 14 March. Works in the 
exhibition will be offered for sale.

Internal Audit Skills Needed
Kyogle Council is looking for someone 
with good financial literacy skills to join its 
Internal Audit Committee.
The audit committee’s role is to 
provide an independent oversight and 
monitoring of Council’s internal controls, 
external audit, risk management and 
compliance.
The committee consists of one Councillor 
and two independent members, at least 
one of whom has financial expertise. 
Council currently has one vacancy for 
an independent member.
Potential applicants should possess the 
following skills:
•	 Knowledge of local government;

•	 Strong communication skills;
•	 High levels of personal integrity and 

ethics;
•	 Sufficient time available to devote to 

their responsibilities as a committee 
member;

•	 High levels of financial literacy and, if 
possible, accounting, financial, legal 
compliance and/or risk management 
experience or qualifications.

If you would like to join the committee, 
send an expression of interest outlining 
your skills, appropriate qualifications and 
experience to the General Manager, 
Kyogle Council, PO Box 11, Kyogle, 2474 
or email council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au by 
4.30pm Friday, April 17, 2015.

Roxy Gallery
143 Summerland Way, Kyogle 
Ph/Fax (02) 6632 3518
Gallery Hours: Tues to Fri (10am to 4pm)

Saturday (9.30am to 12pm)

Roxy Gallery
‘WAG 4 – Autumn’
10 March – 4 April 2015

The Tide Line by Jim Grasby will feature  
in the WAG 4 Autumn exhibition at the 

Roxy Gallery.
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Kyogle Library 
News
What’s happening  
at YOUR library in 
APRIL?
Mark these dates 
on your calendar. 
All these groups are free and welcome 
new members, so why not drop-in, 
enjoy sharing your interest and make 
some new friends while you have a 
cuppa at Kyogle library.
Kyogle Literary Group – meets the first 
Saturday of the month from 10am-noon; 
due to the Easter public holidays the 
next meeting of the group will be on 11 
April, 2015.
Kyogle Reader’s Group – meets on the 
second Tuesday of each month from 
1.30-3pm, next meeting is 14 April, 2015, 
new members welcome.
Kyogle Home Schoolers’ Social Group 
– meets monthly, next meeting is 26 
March, 2015, from 10.30am-noon, all 
welcome.
Kyogle library Book Discussion Group 
– meets on the third Tuesday of the 
month, all welcome to come along and 
discuss any book you have enjoyed 
reading, next meeting 21 April, 2015, 
10.30-11.30am (arrive at 10am for a free 
cuppa). To join just drop into Kyogle 
library or phone 6632 1134 for further 
details.

CREATIVE CRAFTS
The Kyogle library will host a free 
creative morning in the lead up to 
Easter. 
Participants will be guided by library 
staff as they explore the wonderful 
world of paper crafts. Both men and 
women are invited to join the session 
which will be suitable for beginners. 
It will be held on Tuesday, 24 March 
from 10am-12.30pm, with morning tea 

provided. Bookings are essential, phone 
6632 1134 or see library staff.

AND THE WINNER IS…
The winner of Kyogle library’s Chocolate 
Pamper Hamper celebrating Library 
Lover’s Week is Julie Marsh – pictured 
above, receiving her prize.

PUBLIC HOLIDAY CLOSURES
Kyogle library will be closed for the 
Easter Public Holidays from Good Friday, 
3 April, 2015 and will re-open at 10am 
Tuesday, 7 April, 2015. Kyogle library also 
will be closed for the Anzac Day Public 
Holiday on Saturday, 25 April, 2015 and 
will re-open at 2pm Monday, 27 April, 
2015. “Lest We Forget.”

KYOGLE LIBRARY STRATHEDEN STREET, 
KYOGLE NSW 2474 Ph: 6632 1134  
Fax: 6632 2242 Email: rucrl@richmond 
valley.nsw.gov.au
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ANZAC Ball
Tickets for the Anzac 
Commemorative Ball at 
the Bonalbo Community 
Hall on Saturday 11 April 
are selling fast. The ball, to 
mark the 100th anniversary 
of Anzac Day, will be 
hosted by the Bonalbo 
RSL Women’s Auxiliary. 
It will start at 8pm. Music 
will be provided by 2 Men 
and A Lady. This will be a 
special event with lots of 
prizes, including a prize for 
the best dressed couple. 
Tickets cost $25 each. For 
more information phone 
Narelle 6665 3253.

Friendship Day
Kyogle Garden Club will 
hold a Friendship Day in 
the grounds of Kyogle 
High School on Sunday, 3 
May, 2015. Special guest 
speaker on the day will be 
Angus Stewart from ABC 
Gardening Australia.
There will also be a range 
of other speakers and a 
variety of garden stalls.
Gates will open at 9am 
and the event will be 
officially opened by Kyogle 
Mayor Danielle Mulholland.
Entry is $5 (if not a prepaid 
ticket holder). Prepaid 
tickets cost $20 and include 
entry and a hot lunch. 
Prepaid tickets must be 
purchased by 31 March. 
Food and refreshments will 
be available for purchase 
on the day. For further 
information phone Geoff 
on 6633 5137.

West of the Range Festival

The West of the Range 
Festival will be held at 
Bonalbo on Saturday, 
2 May and will feature 
live music, art and craft, 
children’s entertainment 
and food stalls. It will 
coincide with the arrival in 
Bonalbo of cyclists taking 
part on the third annual 
Three Hospital Charity Bike 
Ride. The tautliner stage at 
the festival is filling quickly. 
Interested musicians are 
asked to contact Debbie 
on 0402 445 076 or email 
LionsWestoftheRange@
gmail.com .

Art Show

Bankhouse Originals at 
Sandilands St, Mallanganee 
is holding its second tri-
annual exhibition featuring 
new works from across 
the region. The exhibition 
will be officially opened 
on Sunday 29 March. For 
further information, phone 
6664 5262.

Yowie Country Market

Yowie Country Market and 
Music Day will be held on 
Saturday, 28 March, 2015 
at the Woodenbong Hall, 
which is an all-weather 
venue. There will be live 
music, a variety of stalls, 
children’s art, hot food, 
espresso coffee and 
sheltered café seating. 

Dates for upcoming 
markets are Sunday, 26 
April (please note the 
change of days dues to 
Anzac Day) and Saturday, 
30 May. For further 

information, phone Carey 
6635 1176.

Kyogle Farmers Market

The Kyogle Farmers 
Market is held on Saturday 
mornings in Stratheden 
Street, Kyogle (between 
the Summerland Way and 
the library). To book a stall 
phone Rupert on 0403 628 
292 or Anne on 6632 1851.

Upcoming 
community events

Should you have an event 
which you would like 
advertised in Council’s 
Newsletter please email to 
council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 
attention Janelle by the 2nd 
Monday of each month.
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Councillor Contact 
Details 

Kyogle Council

Council  
Meetings

Council Meetings: The next Ordinary Council meeting 
will be held on Monday, 13 April, 2015, at 5pm.
Ordinary meetings are held on the second Monday 
of every month except January. Meetings start at 
5pm and are held at the Kyogle Council Chambers, 1 
Stratheden Street, Kyogle.
The first item of general business is Question Time which 
provides an opportunity for the public to ask questions 
of Councillors and senior staff. To speak to Council on 
a specific issue during the meeting, please apply in 
writing to the General Manager prior to the close of 
business on the day preceding the meeting for public 
access.

A WARD 
Ross Brown
0427 335 168
email ross.brown@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au 
Chris Simpson
0411 201 957 or email
chris.simpson@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au
Janet Wilson 
0419 600 848 or email 
janet.wilson@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au

B WARD 
John Burley
6632 1436 email
john.burley@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au
Maggie Creedy
66331575 or email
maggie.creedy@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Robert Dwyer
6632 3352 or 0438 323 610 
or email
bob.dwyer@kyogle.nsw.
gov.au

C WARD
Danielle Mulholland
0438 931 425 or email
danielle.mulholland@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Lindsay Passfield
6635 1429 or email  
lindsay.passfield@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Michael Reardon
6632 3647 email  
michael.reardon@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au

PO Box 11
1 Stratheden Street
KYOGLE NSW 2474

Ph 02 6632 1611
Fax 02 6632 2228
Email council@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Web www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au

COMMUNITY VISION
Working together to balance Environment, Lifestyle and 
Opportunity.
OUR MISSION
To meet the challenges of our unique and diverse region
OUR VALUES
· Respect and respond to community needs
· Improve the quality of our services
· Be open and accessible
· Act with honesty and integrity
· Value people’s contribution
· Support the culture of teamwork, cooperation and safety

Recycling Facilities Available.  
All landfills have recycling capabilities (if separated) 
and can recover oil, paper, cardboard, steel, 
aluminum, glass & plastic at no charge. 

Kyogle Council’s office hours: 8.30am – 4pm Mon-Fri
After hours emergency telephone number is 6626 6800
Regional Roads Information www.myroadinfo.com.au 

The Landfill hours are: Kyogle: 7.30am –12pm Mon to Fri  
and 9am – 4pm Sat & Sun Woodenbong: Tues & 
Sat 9am – 4pm Bonalbo: Wed & Sat 9am – 4pm 

Mallanganee: Thurs & Sun 9am – 4pm


